## **COMSEWOGUE HIGH SCHOOL**

565 Bicycle Path, Port Jefferson Station, NY 11776 | Phone 631.474.8179 | Fax 631.474.8175

Michael Mosca, Principal mmosca@comsewogue.k12.ny.us | 631.474.8178

Jennifer Quinn, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

Christopher Cherouvis, Assistant Principal ccherouvis@comsewogue.k12.ny.us | 631.474.8176

John Roche, Assistant Principal jroche@comsewogue.k12.ny.us | 631.474.8181

September 2023

## Dear Parent/Guardian:

The purpose of this letter is to review with you important information regarding CAP (College Advantage Program) through St. John's University. Your child has selected one or more of the CAP courses offered at Comsewogue High School for the 2023-2024 school year.

As you perhaps know, CAP is offered through St. John's University, and courses are taught at the high school by approved high school teachers. We offer the following e credit courses at Comsewogue High School.

MKT 1001- Principles of Marketing ECO 1001- Principles of Economics ACC 1007- Fundamentals of Accounting FRE French Level III

English CAP 0136 ("Eng 1000c and ENG 221"). English CAP is a full-year, two-semester course worth a total of 6 college credits, 3 credits per class. If a student enrolls in the University the semester after graduation, they will receive an award of \$3,000.00 each year of their four years in the University for participating in the CAP (College Advantage Program).

The tuition cost for English CAP will be \$325.00 per course, totaling \$650.00. Each semester must be registered and paid for separately. In order to register and pay for the course please go to <a href="https://apply.stjohns.edu/register/">https://apply.stjohns.edu/register/</a>. The window to register is open from August 23, 2023 and will close September 29, 2023. Payments must be made by October 11, 2023. **Failure to remit payment will result in all courses being dropped and registration rescinded.** Once dropped from a course(s) students will not be reinstated.

If you have any questions/concerns regarding the entire CAP process, please do not hesitate to contact my office at 631-474-8180.

Sincerely,

Christopher Cherouvis Assistant Principal

CC/mm

